
                                
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARINGS 
Durham Town Council 

Monday, February 19, 2024 at 7:00 PM 

 

The Durham Town Council will hold a Public Hearing on Resolution #2024-03 
Authorizing the Acceptance and Expenditure of Unanticipated Revenues from 
the State of New Hampshire Department of Transportation in the amount of 
$76,180.91 for Road Improvement/ Maintenance and $72,364.92 for Bridge 
Maintenance. 

 

The Durham Town Council will hold a Public Hearing on Resolution #2024-04 
Authorizing the Acceptance and Expenditure of $286,600 in Unanticipated 
Revenue from the NH Land and Community Heritage Investment Program 
(LCHIP) to Support the Rehabilitation of the 1804 Bickford-Chesley House at 
Wagon Hill Farm and Authorizing the Administrator to Sign Associated 
Documents. 

 

The Durham Town Council will hold a Public Hearing on Ordinance #2024-01 
Amending Chapter 4 “Administrative Code”, Article VI “Procurement” of the 
Durham Town Code to Increase the Threshold Amounts for Competitive 
Purchasing, Professional Services; Include an Exception for Work on Historic 
Properties; and allowing Sale of Surplus Material through Online 
Marketplaces. 

  

The Town Council will be meeting in the Council chambers. Members of the public may 
participate via Zoom teleconferencing or in-person. Participants desiring to attend via Zoom 
must pre-register for the meeting and may do so by going to the Town of Durham website, 
www.ci.durham.nh.us. On the homepage at the left is a box with “Latest News”. Under that 
box, click on “Zoom Video Conference Meetings”; then click on the Town Council meeting 
link to pre-register. 
 
The Town Code changes are available for viewing in the Administrator’s Office located on 
the second floor of the Town Hall at 8 Newmarket Road during normal office hours 8:00 AM-
5:00 PM, Monday through Friday. 
 
Questions regarding the expenditure of unanticipated funds from NHDOT and from LCHIP 
should contact Public Works Director, Rich Reine, at rreine@ci.durham.nh.us.  Questions 
regarding the Code changes should be addressed to Business Manager, Gail Jablonski at 
gjablonski@ci.durham.nh.us.   Written comments may be mailed to the Administrator’s 
Office at 8 Newmarket Road, Durham, NH 03824 or sent by electronic mail to 
kedwards@ci.durham.nh.us. 
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